Dear Prayer Friends,

It is my pleasure to update you with my ministry after awhile. This time I wrote you a long report of God’s guidance. While writing to you, I am profound of God’s love, grace and faithfulness. Thank you friends for your consistent prayer and financial support that is advancing the Kingdom of God.

I hope you had a wonderful Christmas and New Year celebration. It is always a joy hearing from you so please do e-mail me and let me know of how God is good to you. Also, please e-mail me and let me know of your prayer request. God is our source, refuge and Father and He is there always ready to hear from us. 

Christmas Report 

During many of my sermons in different churches I preached on “Praise and Worship” and people were blessed through the preaching. On Christmas day, my message was on “Glory to God in the highest and peace on earth” where “Glory to God” is vertical, as God became man. Jesus’ humbleness became His Glory, a downward journey for human being. According to the world, “promotion” is the highest achievement but for God “humility” is the highest achievement. As John said in John 3:30, “He must become greater: I must become less” we should all have a humble heart. Also, Micah 6: 8 says: “He has showed you, O man, what is good. And what does the Lord require of you? To act justly and to love mercy and to walk humbly with your God.” “Peace on earth” is horizontal for those who have received Christ. Therefore, we must have peace with God and peace with people around us.

Asthmatic Sickness

On New Year’s eve, I was in bed due to an asthmatic sickness that had never happened before  in my life on that particular day. I was disappointed, as I had to cancel my preaching at the Zomi Baptist Church of Mata Mualtam village for New Year Celebration service. While I was resting in my bed due to the severe asthmatic attack, I spent the New Year’s Day by listening to the Zomi Traditional drums beating with Mithuns’ horns from different directions around my home in Lamka, Manipur. It was emotional and memorable as I finally celebrated the New Year with my people after being in the United States for seven years. While I was lying on my bed and thinking in retrospect about my life, the Lord spoke to me through this Scripture, "Rejoice not against me O mine enemy (Mr. Devil)! When I fall I shall arise, when I sit in darkness, the Lord shall be a light unto me."(Micah 7:8). Then I responded to the Lord, "Yes I will arise, for you are a light unto me, Amen." In the midst of the presence of the Almighty, the Lord gave me Isaiah 42:1 -43:5 as a promise scripture for the year 2003 that says: “I will keep you and will make you to be a covenant for the people and a light for the Gentiles, to open eyes that are blind, to free captives from prison and to release from the dungeon those who sit in darkness.” It is my prayer for you that God will make you a covenant and a light for the people around you just as He promised in Isaiah 42: 6-7. 

Pumza’s New Year’s Resolutions: 

With faith in God, the following are my New Year’s  resolution for the year 2003:

1. To spend more time with the Lord and behold His beauty

2. To speak more about God's love, grace, faithfulness and holiness 

3. To love Him more, trust Him more and praise Him more 

4. To speak more of Him and speak less of self

5. To be a better person than last year

6. To appreciate others more and not speak ill of other people 

7. To be more punctual, more specific, more prompt and have more focus 

8. To speak less and do more

9. To prepare more to meet my Savior although I am 55 years young! 

10. To love God and my people more than before for "We are his people and the sheep of his pasture." Amen .Ps. 100:3b 

Recovered from Asthmatic

God answered our prayers through medication and injection and now I am fully recovered from my asthmatic condition. Since then I have preached in different churches. Through your faithful prayers, God has touched many lives. Praise God for His goodness upon His children!

Update and Feedback

I heard a report from the Evangelical Baptist Convention Church in New Delhi that they started distributing the CD, which contains the message I preached during the New Delhi crusades, to different Zomi people in India. Please continue to remember in your prayers, for the people who have listened to the CD, for God to touch and transform their lives.

Tongluang, a monthly magazine in my dialect, has published abstracts of  my monthly articles from the book which I wrote, “Mangpha Lawhsapna Zingpha Lawhchinna”( Goodbye Failure, Welcome Success). I received a feedback from some readers saying that the article really encouraged them and helped them to move on. Please uphold all the Tongluang readers so that God would speak to them through the article and would bless and change their lives during the process. 

Report from Than and Lydia

God has been so good and faithful to us since my husband has left for India. This week Lydia and I knew that if we don’t have $500 by the end of this week, we would be in trouble and need to borrow some money from someone or use Lydia’s credit card. We were short money for this month because of Lydia’s college book expenditures and school fees for this month. Although she received a scholarship from ORU, the tuition fees are not deducted until next month. Out of anxiousness, we prayed and fasted last Sunday. We were confident that somehow God would provide for us although we didn’t know how. God did show His faithfulness to us at just the right time! We received a $750 check addressed to me as “Benevolence/Love Offering” on January 7th from Parkview Baptist Church members. Friends, God is so faithful to us by providing us $750 at the beginning of the week when we needed $500 by the end of the week. God is right on time!

From the bottom of our hearts, we thank you so much church members, for being so supportive and being there for us always! You all mean so much to us. God has used all of you to be our source, just when we need it the most. Lydia and I “can only imagine” how wonderful it will be when we all can be together in heaven where there’ll be no scarcity but singing praises to God forever and ever! May God bless you all exceedingly for your generosity and caring! We love you so much!

Thank you friends, for your prayers and concern. Let us continue to be ….. “the light of God” and spread His gospel in our daily lives.

As you enter 2003, I want you to remember Isaiah 45:2 and 3, “I will go before you and will level the mountains; I will break down gates of bronze and cut through bars of iron. I will give you the treasures of darkness, riches stored in secret places, so that you may know that I am the Lord, the God of Israel, who summons you by name.” 

Until next time God bless you!

In His Grace,

Dr. Pum Za Thang Tombing 

